awaiting Mini

Relations restructure
offered to meet with
regarding the latter proposal
be granted.

It is not however anticipated that this wot
occur in March.

The PSA (CPSU) raised concerns regarding the
negative impact that such delays have caused
by creating uncertainty and insecurity. The
PSA (CPSU) is also concerned delays in
meeting any planned reductions could mean
even deeper cuts may need to be made to

come in on budget.

The PSA (CPSU) will continue to monitor the

situation and participate as needed.

Onboarding

Hunter Institute announced the launch of a
continuous-orientation process — Onboarding.
Mandatory training will be held at various

Bullet¢in
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aroughout the year, designed to
aployees and employees new
es Priority 1 topics will

ere advised

availability for additional wo

also encouraged to note in thei
aspirations for training or relief opport
in higher positions.

Media article

The PSA (CPSU) notes many of our members
were upset over a recent media report
allegedly quoting Christine Warrington. We



want to reassure members this issue was
raised with management. We were assured
the quote was out of context and we
understand that steps have been taken to
clarify this point with at least some staff.

Casual vs temp contracts

The PSA (CPSU) remains critical of a practice
which relies increasingly on temporary
employment, thereby avoiding paying full-
time permanent positions. Members have
raised concerns about being terminated
before the break at the end of 2015, even
though they already had letters of offer for
2016. As a result of our concerns Hunter
Institute has reaffirmed a commitment to
ensuring genuine temporary and casual
appointment. They advised that some staff

were “disengaged” at the end of the year

than “terminated” as this preserves

s advised further efforts
pve communication
ensure staff are

nts  when

managers are required to present a business
case for longer contract approvals.

Affected members are encouraged to speak to
their managers to ascertain why longer
contracts were refused. If any member believes
they have been treated unfairly in relation to
their temporary or casual contract or that their
position is not truly temporary or casual, they
are encouraged to speak to a delegate or
contact the PSA(CPSU) on 1300 772 679 or
email to jjeffries@psa.asn.au

Annual General Meeting

A reminder the Hunter TAFE workgroup AGM
is scheduled for 17 March 2016. This is your
opportunity to get involved in your union as a
local contact or campus delegate.

Your delegates
David Mason

Stephen O’Brien
Walter Upson
Lynne Hamm
Murray Brydon

Mark Coleman

Your contacts are
ale Isseppi - Gosford

2 Fitzjohn - Gosford

Join the PSA

Authorised by Anne Gardiner, General Secretary,

DEFENDING
PUBLIC SERVICES

by protecting jobs and workplace rights

PSA

Public Service Association of NSW 160 Clarence Street Sydney
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